Freedom of Information Act 2000 – expenses claimed by private contractors
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
“Under the Freedom of Information Act can you please provide me with an itemised list of all expenses claimed by private contractors employed by your trust so far this financial year (2015/16)? Can you also provide a list of all refused expenses private contractors attempted to claim during this period? 
Please repeat this request for each of the five previous financial years, as set out below and present results as an excel spreadsheet where possible.

2010/11, 2011/12, 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15”

Your clarification for ‘private contractors employed by the trust’:

“Any external body that provides services to the authority e.g. building, security, consultancy etc.”
Answer:

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
We pay many thousands of supplier invoices each year and would need to go through each one in turn to properly identify any expenses claimed. 
We estimate that responding to the request as structured would incur costs in excess of the £450.  We have approximately 2,000 payments over £500 per month where such expenses might reasonably be expected to occur, so say 24,000 payments over £500 per year, and 15 invoices per hour would be 1,600 hours or some 200 days. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope by being more specific about what information you particularly wish to obtain, including any dates or period of time relevant to the information required. We do have a duty to advise and assist you in refining your request under s16 of the Act so please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need help in refining your request.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

